LOWER GILMANTON

The Lower Gilmanton Community Club met at the Keiley School House on Thursday December 11. There were 10 members and two guests present. They were Sandra Twombiy and Mrs. Hope French. Officers were elected for 1948 as follows. President, Mrs. Elizabeth Gates; Vice President, Mary Geddes; Secretary, Florence Geddes: Treasurer, Hattie Kelley. Project leaders for food, Florence Merrill and Hazel Parsons; Clothing, Helen Shunk and Amy Hawkins; Home Management, Elizabeth Gates and Cynthia Brown; and Recreation, Cynthia Brown Mrs. Florence Bunker and Elizabeth Gates and Mrs. Mary Edgerly who attended Mrs. Clarks meeting in Laconia on making Christmas decorations gave a very interesting demonstration on the making of the decorations. Mrs. Florence Bunker and Mrs. Hattie Kelley served refreshments of coffee and cake. Next meeting will be held on January 8th at the Kelley Sshool House when surgical dressings will be made.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Gilman were week end visitors of her parents Mr. and Mrs. Shurldin Hawkins and family.

Bec. 19-1947